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CITY OF DEXTER chicholls@dextermi.gov

8140 Main Street  Dexter, Ml 48130-1092  Phone (734)426-8303 ext. 11 Fax (734)426-5614

MEMO

To:  Mayor Keough and Council Members

From: Courtney Nicholls, City Manager

Date: September 8, 2015

Re:  City Manager/Assistant to the Manager Report - Meeting of
September 14, 2015

Meeting Review:

e August 26" — Baker Rd/Shield/Dan Hoey Intersection Design Kick Off Meeting
e September 9" — Facility Committee

e September 9" — Public Utility Operator Interview

Upcoming Meetings:

o September 9™ - Review of Proposed Standard Lease Agreement with the Dexter
Area Fire Department

September 10" — Public Utility Operator Interview

September 10™ — Middle Huron Stormwater Advisory Group
September 11" — Public Utility Operator Interview

September 11" — ILE Excavating re: Demo of Farmhouse/8258 Huron
September 14™ — City Council Meeting

September 15 — Parks & Recreation Commission

September 17" — Downtown Development Authority

September 26™ — Possible Mill Creek Park Work Day

A & W Annexation. The A & W has decided to take advantage of the easement
agreement. They will be connecting to the sewer system once they have paid the tap
fee and connected the plumbing.

Wastewater Treatment Plant Blower Replacement. F & V is continuing to work
on the 30% design plans and cost estimate for the blower replacement project.
Council is invited to the Wastewater Treatment Plant at 6:30 pm prior to the Council
meeting for a tour of the work done as part of the sludge project and to talk through
the blower project.

MERS Update. The Municipal Employees Retirement System of Michigan (MERS)
sent an e-mail to its member communities with information on decisions their
governing board has made that will likely impact our cost. MERS has conducted an
experience study covering 2009-2013. The purpose of the study is to compare actual
experience with current actuarial assumptions. The study showed that the defined
benefit participants are living longer, so they have modified the mortality table. The
Board also decided to lower the investment assumption from 8% to 7.75%. The
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impacts of these decisions will be felt with the rates that will take effect for 2017-
2018. These changes will have an impact on both the City of Dexter and the Dexter
Area Fire Department. | did forward the e-mail | received to Acting Chief Zahn.

Keep Michigan Beautiful. Mill Creek Park has been awarded the 2015 President’s
Award from Keep Michigan Beautiful. A plaque will be presented as part of their
Awards Luncheon on October 16 in Frankenmuth. If anyone is interested in
attending, please let me know.

Purchasing Ordinance. Due to an error with the publication of the public hearing
notice for the purchasing ordinance, the public hearing will be held on September 28,
2015. The required ad will be published on September 16, 2015.

Lion’s Club Sculpture. On Tuesday, September 1, two members of the Lion’s Club
came to the City office to drop off artist renderings of a sculpture that they would like
to have commissioned and placed somewhere in the City. The Art Selection
Committee has been engaged to provide feedback on the look of the sculpture and to
discuss possible locations for placement. The date for the Art Selection Committee is
pending, but will likely take place during the week of September 21*. The Lion’s are
interested in planning installation of the sculpture for the spring of 2016.

November 3" Election. Applications for absentee ballots were mailed to residents on
the permanent absentee voter list on Thursday, September 3. Absentee ballots
should be available to be mailed out by Monday, September 21%.

Parks and Recreation Master Plan Survey. The Parks and Recreation Master Plan
survey has been developed and will soon be released to the public. The goals of the
survey are to gather feedback regarding the City’s parks and recreation services and
gather input to direct the future of these important services. The survey may be taken
online at https://surveymonkey.com/r/DexterMPSurvey. It is also available upon
request in hard-copy format at the City office.



https://surveymonkey.com/r/DexterMPSurvey
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Parks and Recreation Master Plan Survey Press Release
September 21, 2015



For Release: September 22, 2015 Press Release
City of Dexter
8140 Main St.
Dexter, MI 48130

City of Dexter 5-Year Parks and Recreation Master Plan Survey

The Parks and Recreation Commission is seeking public input for the City's 2016-2020 Parks
and Recreation Master Plan. This Plan will chart the course for the City's parks and recreation
services for the next five years. Community input will help identify goals and objectives as well
as any major projects that the City should strive to undertake in this time frame.

The survey may be taken online at:
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Dexterparksandrecsurvey. It is also available upon request in
hard-copy format at the City office (8123 Main St., 2™ Floor, Dexter, Ml 48130).

Those who participate in the survey have a chance to receive a gift card from Hackney
Hardware, vouchers for the Dexter Bakery, or a free class with Verapose Yoga.

For more information, please contact Justin Breyer, Assistant to the City Manager, by e-mail at
Jbreyer@Dextermi.gov or by phone at 734-426-8303 x 17.

The City of
8140 Main Street (734) 426-8303 www.dextermi.gov

Wictigan


http://dexter.patronpost.com/lt.php?s=26259e5eb620445c37511f51216a377f&i=131A147A2A557
mailto:Jbreyer@Dextermi.gov
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City of Dexter E-mail Update
September 22, 2015
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City of Dexter E-Mail Update

1 message

City of Dexter <cnicholls@dextermi.gov> Tue, Sep 22, 2015 at 8:44 AM
To: Justin Breyer <jbreyer@dextermi.gov>
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City of Dexter E-Mail Update

Parks and Recreation Survey

The Parks and Recreation Commission is seeking public input for the City's 2016-2020 Parks and
Recreation Master Plan. This Plan will chart the course for the City's parks and recreation services for
the next five years. Community input will help identify goals and objectives as well as any major
projects that the City should strive to undertake in this time frame.

The survey may be taken online at: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Dexterparksandrecsurvey. It is
also available upon request in hard-copy format at the City office.

Those who participate in the survey have a chance to receive a gift card from Hackney Hardware or
vouchers for the Dexter Bakery.

For more information, please contact Justin Breyer, Assistant to the City Manager, by e-mail at
Jbreyer@Dextermi.gov or by phone at 734-426-8303 x 17.

Developer Interviews

On Tuesday, September 29, 2015, the City of Dexter and the Downtown Development Authority will
hold public interviews with three potential developers for City/DDA owned property located at 3045
Broad St. The interviews will start at 5 pm at the Dexter District Library.

Informational Flyer

Hydrant Flushing

Starting Monday, September 28, 2015 City utility department staff will be flushing hydrants
throughout the City. The schedule for week one of the flushing is as follows:


http://dexter.patronpost.com/lt.php?notrack=1&notrack=1&notrack=1&notrack=1&notrack=1&notrack=1&notrack=1&s=c86eacfbf1dfdfc0778b4ed55d0e40f0&i=110A127A2A475
http://dexter.patronpost.com/lt.php?s=cd84dba4b65c8526468a0f750140e46c&i=131A147A2A557
mailto:Jbreyer@Dextermi.gov
tel:734-426-8303%20x%2017
http://dexter.patronpost.com/lt.php?s=cd84dba4b65c8526468a0f750140e46c&i=131A147A2A558

Industrial Park, Huron Farms, Walkabout Creek, Dexter Crossing, Dexter High School

As crews flush hydrants there may be some discoloration of the water. Residents who experience
“rust colored” water should simply run the cold water tap for a few minutes to clear the household
pipes. The rust coloring is caused by a natural build up of minerals in the water system. Some
natural mineral deposits are stirred up in the water pipes when fire hydrants are first turned on. If
possible, try to avoid washing white clothes during this time. If you have any questions, please feel
free to contact the Utility Department at 426-4572 during the hours of 7:00am and 3:30pm. Thank
you for your cooperation during this effort to maintain the quality of our water system.

Sent to: joreyer@dextermi.gov
Unsubscribe

City of Dexter, 8123 Main Street, 2nd Floor, Dexter, Ml 48130, United States


mailto:jbreyer@dextermi.gov
http://dexter.patronpost.com/proc.php?nl=2&c=131&m=147&s=cd84dba4b65c8526468a0f750140e46c&act=unsub
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We Love Dexter News Article
“Public Input Sought for Parks & Rec 2016 — 2020 Master Plan”
September 25, 2015
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